
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  29 JANUARY 2004 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

OSM.07/04
SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES BEST VALUE REVIEW

With reference to IOS.17/04, when the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had considered the Supporting Communities Best Value Review final report, the Executive Director presented report CE.03/04 outlining the key issues raised in the scoping exercise and seeking agreement that these have been satisfactorily addressed during the course of the Review and that they are now reflected and will be progressed further in the Improvement Plan.

The Best Value Review had been refocussed in June 2003 with a revised scope being developed in a Scoping Workshop and approved by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 11 September 2003 (Minute reference IOS.73/03).

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee commented that her only concern, which was shared by the Review Team, was that the Compare and Compete aspects were difficult due to the unique nature of the Review.

The following comments were then made:

· Key Issue 13 in the Improvement Plan – Consultation – there was concern that the performance monitoring arrangements for this key issue were assigned to the Supporting Communities Best Value Review Team and the Communications Team and effectively they would be monitoring their own performance.   The Executive Director reassured Members that the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee would be the overall scrutineer of the whole Improvement Plan and an external consultant would also be involved in monitoring this key issue.

· The Review Team had been working closely with the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review Team, which had developed a new Consultation Strategy.

· A Member queried the monitoring arrangements for the Best Value Review, suggesting that it should not be left 6 months before it is reviewed.  The Overview and Scrutiny Manager advised that the 6 monthly monitoring proposed is in line with the policy previously approved for Best Value Reviews.  The Executive Director added that if there were problems, she would bring them to the attention of the Committee before the 6 month period elapsed.

· A Member suggested that it may have been beneficial if the Review Team had looked at the Raffles area in addition to Carlisle South.

RESOLVED – (1) That the progress and completion of the Supporting Communities Best Value Review be noted. 

(2)  That the key issues raised in the scoping exercise have been satisfactorily dealt with during the course of the Review.

(3)  That the outcome of the Review be referred to the Executive and subsequently to the City Council.







